Jamie Netschert Veterinary Sciences Fund 
Purpose: Clinical Veterinary Electives
Eligibility: Clinical veterinary students preparing an elective
Deadline: 22nd March but applications may be considered at other times
Supporting Statement From: Veterinary Sciences DoS and Tutor

This Fund was established in 2018 to provide veterinary students with grants to support different aspects of their studies. This can include help towards work experience, elective costs, or grants towards necessary equipment or specialist clothing for example. It was established by his wife, Donna, in the name of Dr. Bruce ‘Jamie’ Netschert, who died in November 2016. Jamie studied at Selwyn from 1975 and retained a close interest in the college throughout his career. He went on to run the Clifton-Centreville Animal Clinic in Centreville, Virginia.
To apply, please submit the application form. Recipients must be current Selwyn Veterinary students. Preference will be given to students who show financial need in supporting either travel, subsistence or fees for EMS or for elective placements that take them outside the UK. They should be considered as a contribution and not complete funding.
The deadline for applications is the end of the Lent Term. Please ensure that your application is submitted by March 22nd. If funds remain unspent after the first round of applications, a second round may be opened in the Easter Term. It may be possible to make some grants from this fund at other times. Please contact the Senior Tutor for advice. 
Funding from other sources, applied for or already promised, must be declared. Details of any projects of an academic nature should be clearly stated.
All applications from eligible students will be. Criteria taken into consideration will include:
· Whether projects are of an academic nature that may lead to a publication or presentation at a scientific meeting.
· Proof that applications have been made to other grant sources. A list of potential sources can be obtained from Dr Eves.
· Whether a student will be returning to study in Cambridge in the academic year following the activity for which assistance is requested.
· The particular individual circumstances of the applicant.
Decisions on funding will be taken by the Master, the Senior Tutor, the Director of Studies in Veterinary Medicine and a Tutor.
Successful applicants will submit a report of their research or experiences and should be prepared to address the Selwyn College Medical and Veterinary Society if requested to do so.


